
Summer Projects Wrapping Up! 
As summer is coming to a close, so are the Measure H projects at HCSD.    Measure H will provide an 

immediate impact on HCSD's learning environment.  The deployment of Smart Boards is complete at 
North, Crocker, and West Schools.  Meanwhile, South School is in the final stages of the project but will 

be completed before the start of the upcoming academic year.   All classrooms will be equipped with 
state-of-the-art SmartBoards that will be used as part of the teaching curriculum.  

The painting projects at North and South Schools are also quickly wrapping up.  The new colors 

provide a fresh look for the campus while protecting the buildings against water intrusion.  
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Finally, the A pod remodel, which will be a multiphase remodel at South, kicked off this summer, and 

this phase is rapidly coming to a close.  This phase included all new carpet and flooring in the A Pod.  
This replaces weathered existing flooring and gives the site a bright contemporary feel and clean floor 
coverings.

The Facilities Committee has continued progressing with the next set of projects.  The MPR 

Replacement at West and the MPR/Front entrance replacement at Crocker has been approved by the 
Board of Trustees to move forward.  The Facilities Committee has solicited proposals for Architectural 
Services from the district's pool of Architects. It plans to submit the Contracts for approval to the 

Board of Trustees during their August meeting.  

Additionally, the team has started working on the West Waste Line Replacement project design.  As 

part of Measure H, West's aging and failing waste line will be replaced.  The team is working with a Civil 
Engineering firm to complete the design for the new waste line, which will be constructed next 
summer.  

In November 2000, the voters of the State of California approved an amendment of the California 
Constitution (Proposition 39) lowering the voter approval requirement from2/3rds to 55% for school 

districts that provide voters a specific list of projects, a committee of appointed citizens to oversee 
the expenditure of funds and an annual performance audit and financial audit of the bond funds and 
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bond projects. In addition, Proposition 39 provides that the Citizens' BondOversight Committee shall 
have at least seven (7) members who shall serve up to two (2) terms of two (2) years each.

Measure H was passed in compliance with Proposition 39, and the Hillsborough City School District is 
establishing a Citizens Bond Oversight Committee for this bond measure.  If you are interested in 

serving on the committee, there are open seats; don't hesitate to contact the district office for an 
application.  


